
 
 
 
LIVE EVENTS 
 
March 2025 - The City Council passed a new ordinance regulating complex live events at City-owned 
facilities and parks.  
 
The amendments require live event vendors at City-owned facilities and parks to certify that live event 
workers have completed the relevant Occupational Safety and Health Administration’s (OSHA) 10-hour 
course, and supervisors have completed the relevant OSHA 30-hour course and are certified through the 
Entertainment Technician Certification Program (ETCP) for the work performed within the applicable 
trade. It would require live event vendors to certify that all employees involved in the setup, operation 
or teardown of these events have completed the applicable OSHA course. The law does not impact 
events happening in the Right of Way. It will go into effect July 1, 2025. The Special Events & Filming 
Office’s online permitting system (Eproval) will be updated to reflect this change and to request 
compliance verification.  
 
For more information on this new safety requirement, please read the staff report HERE. 
 

https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/live-events_staff-report-final.pdf

